JOINT MANAGEMENT TEAM

THURSDAY 15 SEPTEMBER 2005

MINUTES

Present:
Councillor R Bloxham (Chair), M Bowman, R Knapton, J Geddes

and D Jefferson

M Mooney, K Dickens, M Battersby, C Elliot, I Beckett, L Black, 

D Williams & D Kavanagh (Minutes)

Apologies:
Councillor M Mitchelson, Councillor E Firth, J Gooding, J Egan and

A Brown

JMT
149/05
MINUTES OF JMT HELD ON 1 SEPTEMBER 2005

The minutes for the meeting held on 1 September were discussed and agreed as a true record.  There were no matters arising.

JMT
150/05
MINUTES OF EMG HELD ON 31 AUGUST 2005

The minutes of the EMG meeting held on 31 August were received for information.

JMT
151/05
MINUTES OF CMT HELD ON 22 AUGUST 2005

The minutes of the CMT meeting held on 25 July were received for information.

The following issues were discussed as matters arising:


CMT
116/05
Freedom of Information Training for Members


Councillor Geddes advised that the training dates have been agreed.


CMT
118/05
ICT


Broadband Pilot – Cllr Bloxham advised Broadband is still settling in.


ICT Strategy – Councillor Jefferson asked about the policies associated with this strategy.  It was felt that it would help if performance standards were set within a policy statement.  M Mooney advised JMT that an action plan will be prepared which will address how the ICT Strategy will support the Council’s key priorities.  She will also ask J Gooding to discuss this in more detail with Councillor Jefferson.

CMT
122/05
Children’s Act


M Mooney advised JMT that a report would be prepared to update the Executive on the Children’s Act.

JMT
152/05
MINUTES OF CJC – 15 JUNE 2005

The minutes of the CJC meetings of 15 June were received for information.

JMT
153/05
USE OF RESOURCES – Value For Money Self Assessment

Ian Beckett joined JMT and gave an update and overview of a paper on the Use of Resources and the Value For Money (VFM).  He advised JMT that a report is being prepared, along with the Self-Assessment which will must be concluded by 30 September 2005 for submission to the Audit Commission.  

M Mooney and K Dickens gave JMT further clarification on the requirements of the documents and explained the importance of ensuring they are completed and returned on time.

It was agreed that JMT should have a special meeting on Monday 26 September at 3.00pm to discuss this important document.

JMT
154/05
CUMBRIA COMMUNITY FOUNDATION

C Elliot gave JMT an overview of work with the Cumbria Community Foundation through the Cumbria Flood Recovery Fund.  She advised JMT that a report was being prepared for the meeting of the Executive on 3 October regarding the fund.  The decision on any future funding will be taken by the Executive at that meeting.

JMT
155/05
WASTE MINIMISATION UPDATE

M Battersby joined JMT to give an update on Waste Minimisation.  He advised JMT that there will be a report to the Executive on Waste Minimisation setting out options.  He highlighted key issues which will be considered and set out the process for reports to Committees and associated issues.  Engagement of the public will be important and a media briefing is proposed.  Discussion took place on recycling, civic amenity sites and waste collection.

JMT
156/05
ACE 2

Lucy Black joined JMT to give an overview of the current position with Achieving Cumbrian Excellence (ACE).  She advised JMT that the first year has now been completed and evaluated by CRED and the result of the evaluation is expected soon.

The North West Improvement Network (NWIN) Board will be requested to support further capacity building work through ACE2. There now needs to be a revision of the ACE governance arrangements for year two (ACE2).  Lucy assured JMT that Carlisle City Council will continue to be the host Authority and set out the proposed new structure - M Mooney will Chair the Programme Board.

L Black then gave JMT details of the three scoping workshop days taking place later this week and next.  D Williams then gave further background on the ACE programme and the future for ACE2, which will have a greater focus on outcomes.

JMT
157/05
CITY VISION / LSP UPDATE

Karen Dickens gave JMT an update on City Vision and gave an overview of proposals for the launch of Carlisle LSP.  There is a need for a mid-term review of City Vision as it was recognised that City Vision could become the Carlisle LSP.  An LSP will be vital in terms of funding which can only be accessed through an LSP.  

Discussion took place on possible options for a new LSP structure, membership etc.  The relationship and links with Carlisle Renaissance was also discussed.

K Dickens advised that a paper would be prepared for the Executive on this issue along with a proposed timetable to take this work forward.

JMT
158/05
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Village Halls Survey

In response to Member’s queries, M Mooney advised JMT that current budgets in CTS are picking up the commencement of surveys of village halls this year.

The meeting closed at: 4.10pm

Note: Special Meeting of JMT – Monday 26 September at 3.00pm
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